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20th January 2023

Dear Parents and carers,

Welcome to Term 3!  We hope you all had a restful break.  We would 
like to wish all of our families a very happy and healthy 2023. It has 
been wonderful to see the children back and aiming high.  Aspiration 
is one of our school values and a theme for this term across both 
schools.  It has been a pleasure talking to the children about what 
they want to be when they are older and we are thrilled to have so 
many aspiring doctors, vets, teachers, police officers, designers, 
firefighters and zookeepers! Keep up the wonderful work!

On a separate note, we are always looking at ways we can improve 
what we offer in school.  Below is a link to a survey regarding our 
current school dinner offer.  Please let us know your thoughts: School 
Dinner Survey 

 

If you see someone without a smile, give them one of yours
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Reception have settled back into school incredibly 
well. We have started our new topic ‘Once Upon a 
Time’ and the children have loved learning all about 
Jack and the Beanstalk. The children discovered a 
beanstalk in their classroom on the first day back with 
some magical beans left at the bottom.
We have been planting our own runner beans and 
hoping that they continue to grow over this term so 
we can compare them and look at how they’ve 
grown over the weeks, The children have been 
working on number bonds to 5 which they’ve been 
incredible with! The children have loved hot seating 
characters from the story and pretending to be the 
different characters. Well done, Reception! 
Congratulations to our Stars of the Week Chelsea & 
Arlia (Kerr) and Freddie (Inkpen) and also to our Dojo 
winners, James (Kerr) and Harry (Inkpen)

EYFS

Year 1 have had a fantastic start to the new term! We 
have started a new story about friendship in our 
English lessons called ‘Lost and Found’ by Oliver 
Jeffers. The children have loved exploring the text 
through sequencing, story mapping and drama. In 
history, we are learning about the explorer Robert 
Falcon Scott and have started to learn about the 
challenges he faced on his expeditions to the 
Antarctic. During maths, we have been developing 
our understanding of numbers up to 20. Our young 
scientists have been learning about materials - 
plastic, glass, metal and wood.  They have also been 
expanding their vocabulary by using the terms 
opaque, transparent and translucent. What stars!

Congratulations to our Stars of the Week: Billie, Rupert 
and Finley (Donaldson) & Archie, Oliver and James (Blake) 
and also our Dojo winners: Harry, Louie and Nate 
(Donaldson) and Henry, Tanci and Molly (Blake).

Congratulations to our Stars of the Week and also to 
our Dojo winners 

Year 1 
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Fee - Fi - Fo - Fum! Year two have been developing their 
creative writing skills by writing an alternative version of Jack & 
the Beanstalk. We concluded our Geometry topic covering 2D 
and 3D shapes and are now able to count faces, sides and 
vertices of most common shapes - impressive! We have  
moved onto learning about money; identifying the value of 
British coins and notes, counting coins and notes, and 
comparing groups of coins. 

We have launched into our new topic ‘Incredible Inventions’ by 
learning about some inventions that would have been created 
around the time of our featured artist, William Morris. The 
children have been sketching inventions ready to make a 
screen printing block. In ICT, they worked collaboratively to 
program robot cars too. 

Congratulations to our Stars of the Week Ruby C, 
Alex & Mackenzie (Beaty) and Yasmin W, Alex & 
Melody (Santat) and also to our Dojo winners Gracie, 
Eliza  & Ahmad (Beaty) and Disath, Matilda & Alfred 
(Santat)

Year 2

Wow! We have started with a bang!  The children were 
very excited to get stuck into our new topic, ‘Extreme 
Earth’.  Our stunning start allowed the children to 
explore extreme weathers using VR headsets, learning 
about how volcanoes are formed and making 
structures to withstand a hurricane! To finish our week 
off the children designed and made their own Volcano 
sculptures using paper mache.  

Science rocks! We have started to look at the different 
properties of rocks.  In Geography we have focused on 
Volcanoes and how they are formed.  

Well done, Year 3! A fabulous start to the New Year!

Congratulations to our Stars of the Week Maddox, 
Caiden & Harrison (Woodson). Trisha, Joshua & 
Charity (Harrison) and also to our Dojo winners 
Phoebe, Nathan & Florence (Woodson). Theo, Freya & 
Skye (Harrison)

Year 3 
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Year 4 began this term with a fun-filled Roman Day! 
The children’s costumes for the day were absolutely 
fantastic and a lot of fun was had. The children 
designed their very own Roman shield designs, 
created mosaics and found out all about the days of 
Ancient Rome! It really was a stunning start to our 
brand new topic! This term, the children are also 
learning all about teeth and the digestive system. We 
have been finding out about the different types of 
teeth and their functions. We investigated this using a 
model of teeth that showed the children how our 
teeth work. We have also been learning about the 
effects of different drinks on teeth - stay tuned for the 
results! Congratulations to our Stars of the Week: 
Archie, Poppy & Raiden (Blackman) and Betheny, 
Millie and Emelia (Walliams), and also to our Dojo 
winners - Edi, Lucas & Natalya (Blackman) and David, 
Ruby and Lukas (Walliams) 

Year 4

What a brilliant start to the year we have had! Year 5 
have settled back to school really well after Christmas 
and have amazed us with their passion for learning 
and positive attitudes! We started our new topic 
‘Traders and Raiders’ and have begun to learn all 
about the Anglo-Saxons and Vikings. We created a 
timeline of how they fit into history and also learnt 
where they came from and where they took over. In  
maths, we have been learning how to multiply 3 digits 
by 2 digits. We have used the resources as well as 
using the formal written method to help us find the 
correct answers. In English, we have been looking at 
the book ‘How to Train your Dragon’ by Cressida 
Cowell and will be writing our very own instructions 
about how to catch a dragon! Congratulations to our 
Stars of the Week Alice, Ciaran and Cody (Wilson) 
Tommy and Susie (Zephaniah)  and also to our Dojo 
winners Oscar, Casey and Henry (Wilson), Beth and 
Alyssa (Zephaniah).

Year 5 
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Year 6 were superstars last week as they had a full 
week of assessments in preparation for their SATs 
later in the year.  

In Art, the children have been looking at the work of 
Georgia O’Keefe.  They mixed colours together to 
create a colour palette to use for shading before 
applying these skills to their artwork.  They have 
enjoyed using a variety of mediums to create 
different effects too. 

In Geography, the children have been learning about 
what makes a city.  They decided it was very 
important to have a good sanitation system!  

Congratulations to our Stars of the Week Darren and 
Kaelen (Mian) Nevaeh A (Rosen) and also to our Dojo 
winners Tyler and Tag (Mian) and Lucy (Rosen).

Year 6

Excellent attendance at school allows a child to have the best possible 
start in life. All pupils should aim for at least 97% attendance in order to 
ensure they do not miss out on their education. 

Other news... This week’s Attendance:

Inkpen Class (YR)
92%

Kerr Class (YR)
98%

Blake Class (Y1)
94%

Donaldson Class (Y1)
93%

Santat Class (Y2)
94%

Beaty Class (Y2)
93%

Harrison Class (Y3)
                  94%

Woodson Class (Y3)
93%

Walliams Class (Y4)
94%

Blackman Class (Y4)
94%

Zephaniah Class (Y5)
94%

Wilson Class (Y5)
94%

Mian Class  (Y6)
93%

Rosen Class (Y6)
94%

The Highest Attendance 
Award goes to Kerr class. 
Well done! 
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This week is Big Energy Saving Week across 
the UK. As part of this week,  the Junior School 
had a special assembly with Mrs Walker. The 
assembly focused on the importance of 
saving energy and what can be done at 
School as well as within our homes. The 
children have been making sure that the lights 
and interactive smart boards are turned off 
when they are not needed. Bravo!

Our Eco tips this fortnight links to the Big 
Energy Saving Week and these are the 
following - 

● Turn off standby. It's easy to leave things 
like our TVs, computers, and kitchen 
appliances in standby mode.

● Turn off lights when you leave the room.
● Switch to LED.
● Wash clothes on a 30 degrees cycle.

Eco Committee

School Council  

Our Junior Citizen of the Fortnight this 
week is Alfie H for being a fantastic role 
model who encourages others to follow the 
Rainbow rules at all times!

Our Infant Citizen of the Fortnight this 
week is Arlia for being a wonderful role 
model and using her Makaton signs to 
communicate with others. 

Well done to these pupils!

http://www.theparklandfederation.com


www.theparklandfederation.com 

Don’t forget to ensure that your child 
attends school in the correct school 
uniform (including footwear). The link 
can be found here: Website - Uniform 
Link 

Please remember that children should 
not wear any jewellery other than stud 
earrings. Bracelets, rings and necklaces 
etc are not permitted for health and 
safety reasons.

Thank you for your support. 

Toys in School 

Uniform Expectations 

A gentle reminder that 
children should not be 
bringing toys to school.  
These include soft toys, 
playing cards and 
footballs etc. If you feel 
your child specifically 
needs something to 
support them in school, 
please talk to our 
inclusion team who will 
be happy to help.

No Toys in School 
Please

http://www.theparklandfederation.com
https://www.theparklandfederation.com/uniform
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A massive congratulations to Bridie from 
Year 6, who qualified for the South East 
Cross Country Running Finals, which took 
place at Lewes Rugby Club. Bridie was 
competing against pupils from schools all 
across the South East of England. A muddy 
and challenging course did nothing to deter 
her and she was placed 22nd out of a field of 
60 pupils. Congratulations, Bridie! You 
represented our school so well and we are 
incredibly proud of you for what you have 
achieved and for being an inspiration to 
others. What an absolute superstar! 

Online Safety 

South East Cross Country Finals  
CONGRATULATIONS

Safeguarding is a key element of our work 
in school and a large aspect of this is 
looking at the world of technology that 
children are growing up with. Whilst we 
know this world has so many positives, 
there is also a multitude of pitfalls and 
negative effects that children could be 
open to.  We have a detailed focus on this 
in Term 3 across all year groups and have 
put some useful links here for you.  Please  
take a look: 

ParentSafe Guide

NSPCC - Keeping Children Safe Online
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Please remember to be on time each 
morning so that children arrive by 8.45am 
when formal learning begins. We have 
recently been analysing our attendance 
figures as well as looking at the National 
picture.  Did you know recent GCSE data 
shows that  84% of pupils with no missed 
school sessions during KS2 achieved the 
expected standard in English, maths and 
science compared to 40% of pupils who 
had high absent rates (below 95%). Good 
attendance really does make all the 
difference! 

CONGRATULATIONS TO MRS BLAKISTON

Punctuality and Attendance   

We were delighted to receive 
the news that Mrs Blakiston 
(Year 3 teacher) has had her 
baby. Little Brody arrived on 
Saturday weighing 6.05lbs and 
has now joined his big brother 
and sister at home. We would 
like to send the Blakiston family 
all our love and good wishes at 
this very exciting time. 
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Other news...

NEW!  Parent & Carer Family Practitioner 
from Me & My Mind

 

Would you like to know how to help your child more with their fears & 
worries? Or maybe you’d like help with something else like getting them to 
sleep well or to view learning more positively? Vickie from the ‘Me and My 
Mind Team’ would like to set up some sessions to help parents & carers with 
supporting their child’s emotional wellbeing. She can offer drop ins, coffee 
mornings, workshops and short courses on specific subjects -  but first she 
would like to know what would be most valuable for you and your child at the 
moment.
We would appreciate you completing this very quick survey which will help 
us tailor the sessions to your needs. Please either click the link  or use the QR 
code below. Thank you.

 Link to Parent survey

Mental Health and Wellbeing Support 

CLICK 
HERE

  

http://www.theparklandfederation.com
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Diary Dates

    

 

Last day of Term 3

First day of Term 4

10th February 2023

20th February 2023

Parent 
Consultations

22nd & 23rd March 
3.30pm - 6.30pm 

Bank Holiday for 
the Coronation of 
King Charles III

Monday 8th May 
2023

SATS Week Year 6 9th May - 12th May 
2023
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